Important

This document is important and requires your immediate attention. If you are in any doubt about the content

of this document, you should seek independent professional advice.

Capitalised terms used but not otherwise defined in this Notice have the meanings given to them in the
prospectus of the Shinya Open-ended Fund Company (“Company”) dated 13 December 2024, as amended

and supplemented from time to time (“Prospectus”).

The Manager accepts full responsibility for the accuracy of the information contained in this Notice and
confirms, having made all reasonable enquiries, that to the best of its knowledge and belief there are no
other facts the omission of which would make any statement in this Notice misleading as at the date of

issuance.

28 April 2025

NOTICE TO SHAREHOLDERS

Shinya Open-ended Fund Company (“Company”)
- Shinya USD Money Market Fund (“Sub-Fund”)

Dear Shareholders,

We are writing to inform you that with effect from 3 May 2025, the registered office and business address of

the Company and Manager will be changed to:

Suites 5801-04&08, 58/F, Central Plaza,
18 Harbour Road, Wanchai,
Hong Kong

The e-mail address, telephone number and facsimile number of the Manager will remain unchanged.

If you have any questions on any of the above matters, please direct them to your financial adviser or
alternatively you should contact the Manager at 45/F, COSCO Tower, 183 Queen’s Road Central, Hong Kong
(Suite 5801-04&08, 58/F, Central Plaza, 18 Harbour Road, Wanchai, Hong Kong with effect from 3 May 2025)
(telephone number: (852) 2235 7635).

We would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your valuable support and we look forward to be of

continued service to you.

The Manager

Cinda International Asset Management Limited



